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Reporting Format
	Name of Board/ Group attended : NSCB Leadership Group

	Date of meeting: 7th June 2016

	Chair of meeting:  David Ashcroft

	VSF representative: Cindee Crehan

	VSF Contact details
Email: cindee@momentumnorfolk.org.uk
Telephone: (01603) 672333


	Main agenda, discussion points and agenda actions:

Alan Wood LSCB Review and Government Response

A review has been undertaken of Local Safeguarding Boards and recommendations made for the way they operate in the future including how Serious Case Reviews are carried out.  The report can be found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/wood-review-of-local-safeguarding-children-boards
The Government has responded by agreeing the following changes to the current systems:

· 3 key partners – police, local authorities and health will be required to make arrangements for working together and have more robust arrangements to promote effective working

· Schools and other relevant agencies to cooperate with these arrangements

· The Government will remove the requirement for set membership of LSCBs

· The Government will bring forward legislation to underpin these new arrangements

· The 3 key sectors will be required to establish governance arrangements
· Where local arrangements are not effective the Secretary of State will have the power to intervene Serious Case Reviews – the current system of local reviews will be replaced by a system of national and local reviews.  The Government will legislate to establish an independent panel for commissioning and publishing national reviews.  

· Child Death Overview Panel – transfer national oversight of CDOPs from the Department of Education to the Department of Health.


	The full Government response can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/wood-review-of-lscbs-government-response
Threshold Guide update – verbal
The final document is almost ready for publication.  It has been agreed to produce a short animation to accompany the guide. Work around the guide and its use is ongoing and a series of workshops are being run to help with dissemination and learning. 
LSCG & Advisory Groups: developing functions

A data dashboard has been developed which shows data in locality areas from police, children’s services, health and district councils. 

David Ashcroft is meeting regularly with the LSCG chairs and before the Board meeting.  Cindee has requested a meeting with the LSCG chairs to talk about the Voluntary Sector Forum representation and using the Forum for consultation and providing information. 

LSCGs are aligning with the Signs of Safety steering group to ensure that Signs of Safety is promoted across the county.  There was a signs of Safety workshop undertaken for Looked After Children and Leaving Care staff.  Children’s Services is looking at procuring a new social care recording system which would include the ability to record signs of safety and scaling over periods of time.  

PIQAG update
This group looks performance. A new group has been formed which consists of statutory agencies only.  Currently looking at how the voice of the child is being heard and represented.  Public Health has published a paper on health of children.  This can be found on the JNSA website: http://www.norfolkinsight.org.uk/jsna 
Child Suicide Thematic Review Paper

A paper was presented to the group that had been commissioned by the Child Death Overview Panel.  The report written by Bianca Finger-Berry looked at the cases of child suicides in Norfolk between 2010 and 2015.  The proposals from the report are that:

· Clear guidance to be developed relating to self-harm / suicide, which will be widely disseminated and adopted by the NSCB

· Training to be offered to all practitioners

· Training for schools to continue
· Self-harm / suicide risk to be mentioned in safeguarding training

· Evaluation of mental health awareness sessions in schools and guidance to schools on good practice
These proposals were approved by the Leadership Group. 
NSCB Budget update

The budget for 2016/17 for the NSCB was shared.  The NSCB has £249k in reserves but these are required for Serious Case Reviews., which cost between £10 and £20k to complete.  It is expected that the reserves will be reduced. 

AOB 
CC enquired about the improvement plan for Children’s Services and the outcome of Dave Hill’s involvement with Norfolk Children’s Services.  A report has gone to the Department for Education but this cannot be shared until it is published by the government.  It was agreed that the Improvement Plan should be on the agenda for the next meeting. 


	Key Issues for the Voluntary and Community Sector:

To be aware of the proposed changes to the governance and working of LSCBs. 

To understand the link between self-harm and suicide. 


	Actions for The Voluntary & Community Sector (include dates for actions to be completed)
To attend the dissemination events on the threshold guide.  The animation can be found at:
http://www.norfolklscb.org/threshold-guide-animation-goes-live/



	Date & Location of next Board/ Group meeting: 5th September 2016, County Hall

	Date report completed: 28/7/16
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